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Mr Andreas Heger 
Acting Executive Director 
Policy, Reform and Legislation 
Department of Communities and Justice 
GPO Box 31  
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
By email: policy@justice.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Heger, 
 

Statutory Review of the Crimes (Serious Crime Prevention Orders) Act 2016 

 
Thank you for seeking the Law Society’s comments on the statutory review of the Crimes 
(Serious Crime Prevention Orders) Act 2016 (the Act). 
 
The Act introduced a Serious Crime Prevention Order (SCPO) regime into NSW. SCPOs are 
control orders that can be made by the District Court or Supreme Court where the person has 
been convicted of a serious criminal offence (as defined), or to the Supreme Court where there 
is no conviction but the person is “involved in serious crime related activity” (according to the 
civil standard of proof). The court may impose an SCPO containing such conditions “as the 
court considers appropriate”, for a period of up to 5 years. A breach of an SCPO is a criminal 
offence, carrying a maximum prison term of 5 years or a fine up to $33,000, or both. 
 
The Law Society made a detailed submission opposing the legislation when it was introduced 
(submission attached for ease of reference). Our opposition and position in relation to the Act 
remains unchanged.1  
 
The Act circumvents the usual protections of criminal justice procedures. The Law Society 
considers that the Act erodes longstanding rights including the presumption of innocence, the 
right to a fair trial, and the right to be protected against double punishment.  
 
We note that the purpose of the review is to determine whether the Act’s policy objectives 
remain valid, and whether its terms remain appropriate for securing those objectives.  
 
In our view it remains unclear why the Act is necessary, and given the few occasions the 
legislation has been used,2 we submit that the Government should consider removing it from 
the statute book. While the legislation is in force, the potential for unwarranted interference in 
people’s liberties and day to day lives remains.

 
1 We note that the High Court upheld the validity of the regime in Vella v Commissioner of Police (NSW) 
[2019] HCA 38. 
2 Commissioner of Police v Cole [2018] NSWSC 517; Commissioner of Police v Bowtell (No 2)[2018] NSWSC 
520. 
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At a minimum, we submit that the Act should include a further statutory review provision to 
ensure that the legislation remains under scrutiny. 
 
The Law Society contact for this matter is Rachel Geare, Senior Policy Lawyer, who can be 
reached on (02) 9926 0310 or at rachel.geare@lawsociety.com.au. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Richard Harvey 
President 
 
Encl. 
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